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TRAVEL DISRUPTIONS — SCHOOL GROUPS 

Statement by Minister for Education 
DR E. CONSTABLE (Churchlands — Minister for Education) [12.08 pm]: We have all seen in the news 
over the past week or so the eruption of a volcano in Iceland that has severely disrupted the travel plans of tens 
of thousands of people. Cancellation of air travel has seen travellers stranded in airports across Europe. 
Unfortunately for many Western Australians this natural disaster coincided with the April school holidays. This 
is a time when many schools take advantage of the break in classes to plan overseas educational experiences for 
their students. In particular, the Premier’s ANZAC Student Tour travels to the battlefields and memorial sites of 
Europe. This year’s group of four teachers and 12 students in years 10 to 12 travelled to Turkey, leaving Perth on 
Easter Monday, 5 April, and returning on Friday, 16 April. I am pleased to advise that all members of the tour 
group arrived safely back in Perth on Friday, 16 April 2010.  

However, students from two other schools have unfortunately not been able to return as planned. One group of 
16 students in years 9 to 12 from Mount Lawley Senior High School in the Swan education district have been 
unable to leave Venice. The group is accompanied by the school’s principal and two teachers. Luckily they have 
not had to camp out at the airport and have been provided hotel accommodation until their expected return this 
weekend. The second school group involved in the travel ban is Rossmoyne Senior High School, an independent 
public school. This school has two groups in the Northern Hemisphere at present. One is in Scandinavia—in 
Helsinki, Finland. This group comprises 60 students, the principal and other staff. They are expected to fly home 
via Hong Kong today. The other Rossmoyne group is stranded in Paris. This is a small group of 20 students 
accompanied by a deputy principal and two teachers. On Monday, 19 April, Singapore Airlines confirmed that 
this group will be flown to Perth on Friday, 23 April. Arrangements for the return home of these school groups 
remain contingent on the atmospheric conditions staying the same or improving. If conditions deteriorate, plans 
may have to be postponed. The individual schools concerned and the Department of Education are working 
assiduously to do everything possible to get the students and staff home. All parents have been advised of the 
situation and the schools will continue to keep parents up to date with the latest developments. It is reassuring 
that all students and staff have appropriate accommodation while they await their return flights. I am sure that 
even though some might consider this a great adventure, everyone involved will be pleased to get back home 
safely. 
 


